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Summer hire program for 2009 begins accepting applications March 30 
 
Civilian Human Resources Agency Europe Region 
 
HEIDELBERG, Germany – The Civilian Human Resources Agency Europe Region 
will accept applications March 30-May 8 for summer employment across Europe for 
military family members ages 14-22, CHRA officials announced today. 
 
Human Resources officials said the 2009 Summer Hire program, which provides jobs for 
the period from June 22-July 31, is designed to provide young people an opportunity to 
gain meaningful job experience and prepare for future education and career goals while 
supporting the Army mission. 
 
Jobs are available in clerical, labor and child development positions. Human Resources 
officials said clerical work includes tasks such as typing, computer work, filing, 
answering telephones and receptionist and customer services; child development 
positions involve assisting child caregivers; and labor positions may include working 
indoors or outdoors and light to moderate lifting or yard work. Salary for these positions 
is to be determined, officials added, but should not be less than $5.50 per hour. 
 
Applicants for summer hire positions must be unmarried family members of active duty 
servicemembers or DoD civilian employees who have reached their 14th birthday prior to 
June 22 and will not reach their 23rd birthday prior to the end of the program July 31. For 
child development positions, applicants must be at least 18 years old. 
 
Applicants must submit an online application form as well as a hard-copy application 
packet to the Civilian Personnel Advisory Center that services their community. 
 
More information, including vacancy announcements and application instructions, will be 
available under “employment” on the CHRA Web site at cpolrhp.belvoir.army.mil/eur 
beginning March 30. 
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